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Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, and Happy New 

Year! Another year is nearly gone. 

Zoe turned 2 this 

spring. Right now she 

loves all things Frozen, 

and most of the time 

insists on being called 

Elsa rather than Zoe. 

She also loves her 

stuffed dog Cleo and 

carries her nearly everywhere.  

On her birthday I got a 

message that one of 

the ponies at Hoofbeat 

(a horse camp I went 

to and worked at for 

many years) was in 

need of a retirement 

home. So, Zoe ended 

up getting a pony for her second birthday. Zoe enjoys 

going for rides on Diego, and often takes one of her 

stuffed animals along, too. Lately, Zoe has been calling 

Diego “Patch” after a horse in one of her books who 

likes going on trail rides in the woods (I’m sure before 

long she’ll be calling him Diego again and letting us call 

her Zoe).   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diego gets along well with Sonny and Loki, and even 

though he is the smallest, he often bosses around the 

bigger boys. They enjoy relaxing together in the sun, 

eating grass all day long, and getting apples from our 

tree during the late summer and fall.  

Zoe enjoys 

telling stories 

and playing 

doctor. She also 

loves to sing 

and make 

music. Reading 

is one of her 

favorite things to do. Through the quarantine we have 

been getting books via curbside pickup at the library 

quite a bit. Zoe even finished the “1000 books before 

kindergarten” program. She also enjoys doing the story 

time crafts from the library.  

All of our kitties are doing 

pretty well. The house cats  

(Chole, Tink, and Stripey) 

continue to get along well and 

love attention and snuggles. 

The black and white barn 

kitties (Boots, Tux, and 

Patches) are mostly staying 

out of trouble.  

David  has done a lot more 

emergency department work over 

the last year and 

really has a passion 

for it. He continues to 

work at and serve as 

medical director for 

some of the area 

nursing homes. Additionally, he continues 

to work with the residents at least one day 

a week and was honored as Teacher of 

the Year for 2020.  

I continue to work part time 

as a pediatrician at Monroe 

Clinic and serve as the 

chair of the department. 

This year I completed the 

Epic Physician Builder 

Certification and look 

forward to some upcoming 

projects at work.  

With love, 

~Katie, David, & Zoe    
 


